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SUBJECT: ii{VSTAR GPS Progran

(U) In view of the Air Force POII submission which places four replenishrnent
satellites (I{AVSTARs 9-12) in the "Super Enhanced" Band, I rrould like to
provide you wirh our current and projectcd needs for GPS to support the on-
going FBlt Improved Accurac)'Program and a follow-on SLBI.t }todernization Progran

rt Four of the six satellites in orbit are providing satisfactory tracking
information for the Inproved Accuracy Progran, which uses NAVSTAR to neasure
accurately the trajectories of TRI0E|TT I missile operational tesr flights.
?tihile five satel lites provide optimun coverage, four provide the rninirnum
useful coverage for TRIDENT I operational test flights.

91 I anticipate a continuing Navy requirenent for rnaintenance of GPS support
Evaluation of the TRIDEIiT I nissiles launchcd in thc Pacific with the SATRACK
system is viewed as an intcgral part of the SLBII I'todernization Program. The
TRIDEI{T I0perational Test Program for TRIDEIIT SSBIs in the Pacific begins
in FY 1985 and vill continue each year thereafter. SLB\I launch from a TRIDENT
hull and trajectories in the Pacific represent new accuracy performance
elenents that require evaluation in direct support of the SLBII trtodernization
Program.

,
Lfi The need for GPS to support SATRACK in the TRIDEI{T I[ program, assuning
go-ahead in FY 1983, will bcgin with developnent flight tests in early FY 1987
and continue at least through the first 40 TP.IDENT II opcrational flight tests
(leer).

(U) In surunary, Air Forcc plans to ternrinatc procurement of replenishment
satellites will have an inrpact on out current effort. Failure to have at
ldast five operational i{,\VSTARS during 1982-1991 would be detrimcntal to our
planned SLBiil trlodernilation Program.
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